



DRAFT MINUTES



ASUNM FINANCE COMMITTEE AGENDA

5 April 2023

5:30PM

SUB FIESTA A&B

Silas Wyatt
Chair

Persephanie Avilucea Member	Jessica Bennett Member	Hope Montoya Member	Ria Schultz Vice Chair	Alexandra Wright Member
---------------------------------------	----------------------------------	-------------------------------	----------------------------------	-----------------------------------

- 1) Opening
 - a. Call to Order
 - i. Chair calls this meeting to order at 5:37PM
 - b. Land Acknowledgement
 - c. Roll Call
 - i. 4 Senators present
 - d. Approval of Agenda
 - i. Chair entertains a motion to approve the agenda
 1. Motion seconded and passed
 - e. Approval of Minutes
 - i. Chair entertains a motion to approve last meeting's minutes
 1. Motion seconded and passed
 - ii. Chair entertains a motion to move out of parliamentary procedure
 1. Motion seconded and passed
 - iii. Chair entertains a motion to reenter parliamentary procedure
- 2) Preliminary Business
 - a. Finance Chair
 - i. Sen. Wyatt: You guys are doing great; it has been an excellent semester and we will have a strong finish.
 - b. Members of the Committee
 - i. Chair entertains a motion to recess for 10 minutes
 1. Motion seconded and passed
 - ii. Chair calls the meeting back to order at 5:59PM
 1. 5 senators present
 - c. Public Comment
- 3) Business
 - a. Old Business
 - i. Appropriation 47S – M.E.Ch.A



1. Chair entertains a motion to open appropriation 47S
 - a. Motion seconded and passed
2. Chair entertains a motion to table appropriation 47S
 - a. Motion seconded and passed
3. Chair entertains a motion to open appropriation 47S
 - a. Motion seconded and passed
4. Diego: I apologize for my tardiness. As you know, we are a student organization of Chicano and Latin origin. M.E.Ch.A is so important because we represent New Mexico. It started in 1969 in Denver, Colorado. We bring youth and the community together, and we protest, are activists, and engage in community service, such as bagging school lunches for APS. We are here to ask for funding for a new banner, uniforms, and office supplies. We need a new banner because we need to be able to represent ourselves professionally, the same reason we want to provide uniforms for our members. We want to serve our school and community. We also need office supplies because we believe that organization is important. I will stand for questions. I am the liaison of M.E.Ch.A.
5. Sen. Wyatt: I do not see the banner or office supplies on the form, only catering and t-shirts, stickers, and a live band.
6. Diego: You are right, I am so sorry, I am thinking of other things. The one you have is the one we want.
7. Sen. Bennett: Regarding the stickers, we cannot fund items that student organizations will sell, will you give them away?
8. Diego: We will be giving them away.
9. Sen. Bennett: Will the shirts and stickers be made professionally? We can only fund one professional service.
10. Sen. Wyatt: The stickers can be considered promotional material.
11. Sen. Bennett: Between the t-shirts and band, what would you prioritize?
12. Diego: The T-shirts. We have an online shop we would like to buy from. We just want Dicky's work shirts.
13. Sen. Wright: Will the t-shirts be for members to keep?
14. Diego: It would be for members to keep; we would give them away to our members. However, we want to embroider them and add patches, pins, and things like that.
15. Sen. Wright: Can you elaborate on your end of semester events?
16. Diego: We have been hosting workshops on how to dance cumbias and we wanted to display all that hard work and celebrate the semester being over.
17. Sen. Wright: Is this a free event?
18. Diego: Yes.
19. Sen. Schultz: What is the turnout you expect for this event?
20. Diego: We expect between 150 and 200. We want to use the Casita off Sigma Chi.
21. Sen. Schultz: Do you think you could envision something where the t-shirts are lent out and given back?
22. Diego: No, our vision is to give them away. We want a uniform from which people can personalize because our members are so different.
23. Sen. Schultz: For the live band, is the 200 an estimate?
24. Diego: Yes, it is a rough estimate.



25. Sen. Wyatt: Unfortunately, per UNM's anti-donation policy we cannot fund anything that could be perceived as a gift to students, so we will not be able to fund the shirts. The shirts will have to come from self-generated revenue.
 26. Sen. Bennett motions to increase detail page 1 line item 8 to 200
 - a. Motion amended to 600
 - b. Motion seconded and passed
 27. Sen. Montoya motions to reduce detail page 1 line item 15 to 0
 - a. Motion seconded and passed
 28. Sen. Montoya motions to reduce detail page 1 line item 29 to 130
 - a. Motion seconded
 - b. Sen. Montoya: We can only fund 65% of the live band, as a professional service
 - c. Motion passed
 29. Sen. Bennett: Per standing rules, we can fund up to 600 dollars per event and since we cut the t-shirts, we wanted to give you back some money
 30. Chair entertains a motion to enter voting procedure
 - a. Motion seconded and passed
 31. Appropriation 47S passes 5-0-0 at 935
- b. New Business
- i. Appropriation 51S – JIM Club
 1. Chair entertains a motion to open appropriation 51S
 - a. Motion seconded and passed
 2. Chair entertains a motion to table appropriation 51S
 - a. Motion seconded and passed
 3. Chair entertains a motion to open appropriation 51S
 - a. Motion seconded and passed
 4. Yian: Hello, we chartered last month and have 20 members. We create a supportive fitness community. We are seeking 750 dollars to host events, such as a group workout session and a fitness challenge, both in Johnson gym. The budget is broken down into the venue and food because we need to reserve space, custodial fees, a coordinator fee, and provide some food such as protein powder and snacks. We have a high criterion for food, making it vegan, cruelty-free, and high quality.
 5. Sen. Montoya: For the food, will that just be for members or anyone who goes to the events?
 6. Yian: One event is members only and another is public, and people need to sign waivers, so it will be whoever shows up.
 7. Sen. Montoya: Could you explain why the building coordinator must be there?
 8. Yian: Johnson is closed on Sunday but that is when we want to hold the events, so we need a coordinator that is paid by the hour.
 9. Sen. Montoya: What does JIM stand for?
 10. Yian: No, it is like 'we go jim' and we thought it was funny and it is fun and inclusive.
 11. Sen. Wright: Do you have other member meetings?
 12. Yian: Since we are so new, we have not had any yet but, in the future, we hope to have two meetings per month.
 13. Sen. Wright: Do you know how many people will end up coming out?
 14. Yian: About 20.



15. Sen. Montoya: Would the building coordinator be considered a professional service?
16. Angela: I would put it all as rental fees
17. Sen. Montoya motions to increase detail page 1 line item 15 to 200
 - a. Motion seconded and passed
18. Chair entertains a motion to enter voting procedure
 - a. Motion seconded and passed
19. Appropriation 51S passes 4-0-0-1 at 774
- ii. Appropriation 52S – Women’s Ultimate Frisbee
 1. Chair entertains a motion to open appropriation 52S
 - a. Motion seconded and passed
 2. Karin: We are asking for funds for a trip to sectionals. The collegiate women’s teams we will be competing against are in our section, in Flagstaff, and if we get first or second, we will go to the regionals. We are asking for mileage, lodging, and conference fees. This conference is on the 16th, and we would like to drive up the day before, then leave that evening.
 3. Sen. Avilucea: You say you have ‘about 12’ going, what does that mean?
 4. Karin: We have nine confirmed and three more wanting to go but need to sort out their schedules. We can take up to 12 and allow those who are competitive and dedicated to go.
 5. Sen. Bennett: Thanks for coming. Are you staying one night?
 6. Karin: Yes.
 7. Sen. Bennett: How often do you practice?
 8. Karin: Every Tuesday and Thursday from 6 to 8.
 9. Sen. Bennett: How many teams will be at this?
 10. Karin: 5 including us.
 11. Sen. Schultz: How much are the registration fees?
 12. Karin: 500 for the whole team.
 13. Sen. Schultz: Will you be stopping in between here and Flagstaff?
 14. Jessica: No.
 15. Sen. Wyatt: Will the regionals be over the summer or next semester?
 16. Karin: Regionals is mid-May, past school ending. If we make it, we will seek other funding, but we just must see how it goes.
 17. Sen. Schultz motions to reduce detail page 1 line item 22 to 328
 - a. Motion seconded
 - b. Sen. Schultz: We are only able to fund 65% of conference fees
 - c. Motion passed
 18. Sen. Wright motions to increase detail page 1 line item 8 to 500
 - a. Motion seconded
 - b. Sen. Wright: We can fund 250 dollars per day for your per diem and you will be there for 2 days
 - c. Motion passed
 19. Sen. Wright motions to reduce detail page 1 line item 15 to 844
 - a. Motion seconded
 - b. Sen. Wright: We may only fund 2 cars
 - c. Motion passed
 20. Chair entertains a motion to enter voting procedure
 - a. Motion seconded and passed



21. Appropriation 52S passes 5-0-0 at 1,672
 22. Sen. Wyatt: Your regional tournament may be funded up to 2500 dollars from club sports, and I recommend you try to get that. If you do not make it, you will not be able to use the funds, so you have nothing to lose.
- iii. Appropriation 53S – Undergraduate Anthropology Society
1. Chair entertains a motion to open appropriation 53S
 - a. Motion seconded and passed
 2. Eva: We just got our charter back, and we hold monthly meetings with things like guest lectures and social hours to provide resources to Anthropology undergraduates. We also occasionally have zoom lectures. We are looking to fund some catering and some new materials for running the society. We want things like a binder and other office supplies.
 3. Sen. Montoya: What does a social hour entail?
 4. Eva: We put out a flier and book a room, we will get to know each other and share knowledge and things like that. There are a lot of subfields we foster community between. We also do trivia.
 5. Sen. Montoya: Do you have member fees?
 6. Eva: Currently we do not. We had a bake sale that raised 360 dollars, but we do not see the need for fees.
 7. Sen. Bennett: What is your turnout like?
 8. Ella: About 20 people.
 9. Sen. Bennett: What are your positions?
 10. Eva: Historian
 11. Ella: Record keeper/treasurer and we also have a president and vice president
 12. Sen. Wyatt: You raised 360 dollars with one bake sale?
 13. Ella: Yes, it was crazy.
 14. Sen. Schultz: I am in favor of funding in full.
 15. Sen. Montoya: I agree.
 16. Chair entertains a motion to enter voting procedure
 - a. Motion seconded and passed
 17. Appropriation 53S passes 5-0-0 at 750
- iv. Appropriation 54S – Society of Creative Anachronism
1. Chair entertains a motion to open appropriation 54S
 - a. Motion seconded and passed
 2. Chantelle: We are an international organization. We are tailored toward medieval reenactment, such as blacksmithing and woodworking. We have weekly meetings on Wednesday's and have 18 active members, though attendance fluctuates. We also host a couple of monthly events where we do things like make garbs or bake, and we have tournaments as well. The international organization hosts big events, and there is one in July to commemorate its 50th anniversary. It is for two weeks, and they have a wide variety of events as well as classes. We want 750 dollars to help with registration fees. It is in Pennsylvania, and we will do everything we can to go.
 3. Sen. Avilucea motions to reduce detail page 1 line item 8 to 750
 - a. Motion seconded and passed
 4. Chair entertains a motion to enter voting procedure



- a. Motion seconded and passed
 5. Appropriation 54S passes 4-0-0-1 at 750
 - v. Appropriation 55S – Club Soccer
 1. Chair entertains a motion to open appropriation 55S
 - a. Motion seconded and passed
 2. Chair entertains a motion to table appropriation 55S
 - a. Motion seconded and passed
 3. Chair entertains a motion to open appropriation 55S
 - a. Motion seconded and passed
 4. Chair entertains a motion to enter voting procedure
 - a. Motion seconded and passed
 5. Appropriation 55S fails 0-5-0
- 4) Closing
 - a. Members of the Committee
 - b. SGAO
 - c. Finance Vice Chair
 - d. Finance Chair
 - i. Sen. Wyatt: It has been great. This is not our final meeting. But our final meeting will have a theme so be on the lookout for an announcement. And participate because last year I was the only one who truly did.
- 5) Adjournment
 - a. Chair adjourns this meeting at 6:58PM

April 18th Lobopalooza
11:00-3:00

April 20th
UNM Sustainability Expo Tabelaing

Purpose: ASUNM tabling while handing out culturally immersive Piccadilly to UNM students, recycling bin

Time: 10:00-3:00

Ángel

Juanico-12:00- 3:00

Knox: 10-12

Moore: 10-11

Moon:10-11

Achusim: 2-3pm

Location: Cornall Mall

Materials : Snow cone machine, Piccadilly ingredients; Pop rocks, Kool aid, Gummy worms, ASUNM tabling material

Recycling

Senator: Juanico

Budget: \$75 for snow cone machine rental, \$25 for ice, candy, and other products TBQ

To do: Confirm w committee about snow cones, also be able to secure gloves, ask Rudy if we can make snow cones

April 24th

Navajo Painting

Booking:

Canvas: 50 11x9

Atrium:

Purpose: With Kiva club and other Native orgs on campus, we will co-host a painting event with an artist leading the activity

Time: 2-5

Location: Mesa Vista common space

Materials: Paint supplies, Navajo Tea ingredients

Guest Speaker/Artist

Senator: Juanico

Graphic:

To do

Student Success Week

Monday, May 1st: Pizza

Dions Quote:

CTL from 7:00pm-10:00pm

Flyer:

Contact Zimm: Julián

Budget: \$300

Material: Pizza, Pepsi Products, tabling material

Need: Email Dion's by Friday

Tuesday, May 2nd: Coffee and donuts in morning

Reserve Space

Cactus Garden and Fountian 9:00am-11:00am

Flyer:

Reserve Space: Julián

Budget: \$150

Wednesday, May 3rd: Raisin Canes w Popsicles

11-2pm

Flyer: Moore

Space:

Budget: \$700-\$800

Wednesday, May 3rd

Thursday, May 4th: Study night with SSE Lofi

Time: 5:00pm-7:00pm

Space: Ballrooms

Flyer:

Contact SSE: Sen. Moon & Sen. Johnson

Materials: tabling materials

Friday, May 5th: Therapy Dogs with Honors College

Where: Honors from 10:00am-2:00pm

Contact Honors: Julián

Food and drinks: \$200

Flyer:

Outreach and Events Committee Event ideas:

April 27th

ASUNM Field Day

Graphic

RSVP:

SSE Speakers

Purpose: ASUNM will reach out to Resource Centers and ask what colors they want their team to be, what games/ food trucks they would like to see at the event and if they want to participate

Time: 2:30PM-5:00PM

Location: Johnson

Materials: Tug of rope, yard games, Water/Snacks, Benches

Event Ideas: Tug of war, Torch Game, Rely race, Kick ball, Volleyball net ball game

Groups to reach out to: Resource centers, Greek Life, ELL, rest of ASUNM, Res Life, consider bringing it up during Joint Council

Senators: All

- El Centro Raza: Ángel
- FRO: Moon

- AISS: Juanico
- AAIPC: Reynoso
- LGBTQ+: Ángel
Womens RC: Johnson
- Veterans RC: Knox
- ARC: Knox

Graphic: Ángel

To do:

Make a recruiting graphic for teams to RSVP, date be the 21st by tomorrow morning, and send out by tomorrow afternoon

Check back in on the 14th to remind of the 21st deadline

Ask SSE for speakers for music

Food: Pizza from Saggios, amount TBD based on RSVPs

March 24 or 26

Transgender Resource Center HIV Testing

Purpose: Show support to our Trans community both at UNM and ABQ, expose students to Truman and the TRC

Time: 12-2

Location: Cornell Mall

Materials: Tabling material, merch, ASUNM information graphics

Senator: Ángel

Graphic: Sen. Ángel

Costs: ****Could provide snacks, not required**** - \$50 donuts from Walmart, drinks from SAC

Follow Up: Confirm w Rudy about Drinks, and confirm with committee about donuts

No Date:

ASUNM Highschool Outreach

Purpose: To encourage HS students to engage with student government beyond HS and outreach to the ABQ community.

Time: TBD

Location: TBD

Materials: ASUNM tabling materials, ASUNM PowerPoint

Senator:

Graphic:

Krystah's Recommendation: Hold off until next year and try to work with NM Student Council Association for an event/conference already set

Firefighter Social

Purpose: To engage our student body and UNM's firefighters, have a Q & A and allow students to address their issues, water activities

Time: 12-3

Location: Johnson, Cornell Mall, Mall space in front of Zimm

Materials: ASUNM Tabelaing, Food/Drinks, water balloons

Senator: Johnson and Ángel

Graphic:

If y'all know the firefighters number lmk

Maybe?: (505) 764-6300

Call and get more info, or if they have info or ideas for an event at UNM

April 5th

ASUNM Agency Scavenger Hunt

Purpose: Social Media Scavenger to encourage UNM students to enter and engage in our spaces

Time: 11-2

Location: ASUNM office, Agency offices

Materials: ASUNM merch, informational materials

Senators: All that can attend, Agency outreach is needed

Graphic:



The Associated Students at the University of New Mexico

Steering and Rules Committee

Rafael Romero-Salas

Committee Chair

Gabriel Gurulé

Committee Member

Kevin Peacock

Committee Member

Jesus Sanchez

Committee Member

Margaret Schmitz

Committee Member

Glyn Ramkowsky

Committee Member

Bree Hawkins

Legislative Coordinator

Jackson Zinsmeyer

Attorney General

Ryan Lindquist

Advisor

Meeting Agenda

Wednesday, April 5, 2023

5:30 P.M. in SUB Cherry/Silver

- I. Opening
 - A. Call to Order
 1. Chair calls meeting to order at 6:00pm.
 - B. Roll Call
 1. 4 Senators present, 1 absent
 - C. Approval of Minutes
 1. Chair entertains a motion to approve last meetings minutes.
 - a) Seconded and passed.
 - D. Approval of Agenda
 1. Chair entertains a motion to approve this meeting's agenda.
 - a) Seconded and passed.
- II. Preliminary Business
 - A. Chair
 1. Sen. Romero-Salas: I don't have any comments for this meeting, there are only three pieces of legislation. If you are working on any business stay after the meeting and we can discuss it.
 - B. Members of the Committee
 1. None

C. Public Comment – The public may submit public comment to be read aloud to asunmsandr@unm.edu

1. Ryan Lindquist: Two sessions left. Crunch time. Feel free to pop in to see me if you need any questions answered, I think the stipend stuff is pretty good. I have been talking to President May about that as well. See you guys.

III. New Business

A. Bill #13S – Strikes out the process of withholding stipends from ASUNM officers.

1. Chair entertains a motion to open Bill 13S.
 - a) Seconded and passed.
2. Authorship Speech:
 - a) Sen. Peacock: Hi everybody. This bill is simple. Both bills go together. This bill is striking out a clause that says stipends can be withheld from positions. This part of the law book won't really be necessary because this shouldn't happen if someone wasn't doing their job they would be fired before this.
3. Questions
 - a) Sen. Gurule: Thank you, what are the executive positions?
 - (1) Sen. Peacock: Anything under the executive branch, it says in the lawbook that hourly are much different employees because they have different requirements.
 - (2) Sen. Chessman: Any position that has a stipend position. Senators would not be included in this because we have our own procedure.
 - b) Sen. Sanchez: Technical question, is there a reason we are keeping this subsection and striking the other?
 - (1) Sen. Peacock: I was only interested in keeping the executive branch one, there is no need to change the legislative system especially since senate has different rules and requirements.
 - c) Sen. Sanchez: Does that affect legislative coordinator and projects?
 - (1) A.G. Zinsmeyer: They are salary positions.
4. Discussion
5. With a vote of 4-1-0-0 Bill 13S passes.

B. Bill #14S – Establishes the process on how stipend positions should be removed.

1. Chair entertains a motion to open Bill 14S.
 - a) Seconded and passed.
2. Authorship Speech:

- a) Sen. Peacock: Hello me again. This is the more in-depth bill. This is creating a 3-point strike system for the firing process. There is a written warning to set up a meeting with them, second failure then a report would be given to the President and would be given to the President Pro-Tempore and DEI to look over also have a meeting Third the mechanism of firing becomes available if needed. They can then remove the person and state their reasoning and how they abided by the new first two steps of this process. This makes things more transparent and does not affect hourly positions.

3. Questions

- a) Sen. Sanchez: Which ASUNM officers were consulted in the making of this bill?
 - (1) Sen. Peacock: A.G. Zinsmeyer was consulted, and DOC Milan also mentioned the deputy. Everyone I talked to seemed to be in favor of it.
- b) Sen. Ramkowsky: How did you come up with this structure?
 - (1) Sen. Peacock: I went off other places where I have been employed and where there is a tier structure. It's a commonsense process to think about.
- c) Sen. Ramkowsky: Giving the President authority to fire even if there is this process, should it only be the President's duty to fire, or should the others have to meet the President Pro-Tempore and DEI to fire?
 - (1) Sen. Chessman: It's a constitutional duty for the President to hire and fire positions as they see fit. As it stands it would be up to the President. Having this paper trail would be best.
 - (2) Sen. Sanchez: If someone feels they were fired improperly they could also go to the student court, right?
 - (a) A.G. Zinsmeyer: Yes, that is possible and now with this there would be evidence behind why things may have happened.
 - (3) Chair Romero-Salas: Something might arise for why we do for stipends and not hourly because hourly is hired through UNM jobs. Stipend is through us and is for us to figure out.

4. Discussion

- a) Sen. Gurule: I am wondering since it says written warning, I'm wondering if we should also possibly include digital?

- b) Sen. Chessman: We would want it written for documentation so that we have those records because those would be added to our disciplinary action files in our records.
 - c) Sen. Ramokowsky: I am not against this bill. I just had an idea and I do see the merit in this bill.
 - d) Sen. Chessman: I am correcting my previous statement, the lawbook says the president can appoint positions.
5. With a vote of 4-1-0-0 Bill 14S passes
- C. Commendation #1S – Commends UNM for supporting Open Educational Resources
- 1. Chair entertains a motion to open Commendation 1S.
 - a) Seconded and passed.
 - 2. Authorship Speech:
 - a) Sen. Sanchez: I would like to relinquish my time to Sen. Bennet.
 - b) Sen. Bennet: Hi thank you for having me. We wanted to write this commendation to commend OER and the library and all the amazing work they have done. I really value the work they are doing for equity and inclusion and creating a level playing field. I would love for this to be something students are more aware of; I think it is a good thing for the students.
 - 3. Questions
 - a) Chair Romero-Salas: What did the outreach look like?
 - (1) Sen. Bennet: We tabled with them the week before spring break to make students aware of what OER is. A lot of students we talked to are very enthusiastic about it and I hope this gets the word out more.
 - 4. Discussion
 - a) Sen. Peacock moves to add the words seventy percent before the numeric 70% on line 18.
 - (1) Seconded
 - (a) Sen. Chessman: would the maker of the motion have a friendly amend to add parenthesis?
 - (i) Sen. Peacock: I think that must be a sperate motion.
 - (2) Passed
 - b) Sen. Peacock moves to add an open and closed parentheses around the 70% on line 18.
 - (1) Seconded and passed.

- c) Sen. Gurule moves to add the University of New Mexico on line 25.
 - (1) Seconded and passed.
- d) Sen. Gurule moves to add parentheses around UNM on line 25.
 - (1) Seconded and passed.
- e) Sen. Sanchez makes a sweeping to add percent before the parentheses on line 15,16, and 20.
 - (1) Seconded passed.
- f) A.G. Zinsmeyer: I want you to be aware that Natasha Torrez is spelt with a Z.
- g) Sen. Ramkowsky moves to strike the S at the end of Torres and add a Z in its place.
 - (1) Seconded and passed.
- h) Chair Romero-Salas: I would recommend striking the title and just use Provost.
- i) Sen. Gurule moves to strike and Executive Vice President for Academic Affairs.
 - (1) Seconded and passed.
- j) Sen. Sanchez moves to strike Mr. Cash Clifton.
 - (1) Seconded and passed.
- k) Sen. Sanchez moves to add Mr. Cash Clifton after Mr. Zachary Sharp.
 - (1) Seconded and passed.
- l) Sen. Chessman moves to strike of between Vice President and Student Affairs
 - (1) Seconded
 - (2) Question
 - (a) Sen. Ramkowsky: Why?
 - (i) Sen. Chessman: It has been brought to my attention that the title is for student affairs not of student affairs.
 - (3) Passed
- m) Sen. Chessman moves to add for on line 45 between Vice President and student affairs.
 - (1) Seconded and passed.
- n) Sen. Sanchez moves to strike of on line 10 and add at.
 - (1) Seconded and passed.
- o) Sen. Ramkowsky moves to strike the word six on line 12 and add sisty and a dash afterwards.
 - (1) No second

5. With a vote of 4-1-0-0 Commendation 1S passes

IV. Closing

A. Closing Comments

1. Members of the Committee

- a) Sen. Peacock: Thank you everybody for passing my legislation. Thank you to President Pro-Tempore and A.G. Zinsmeyer for helping me with them.
- b) Sen. Chessman: Thank you, we have been working on legislation, around 8 of them, and I want to get most of them submitted. If you want to look at those, please just let me know.

2. Vice Chair

- a) Sen. Sanchez: Thank you, like Sen. Peacock thank you for passing the commendation through committee. I am appreciative of the discussions we have and how we are not rushing through things.

3. Chair

- a) Sen. Romero-Salas: This was a very efficient meeting. I liked the discussion and all the input. It shows we are really engaged, and we are going to have a fair chunk of legislation coming through next cycle. Ultimately it is up to you to decide what is best, keep that in mind.

B. Adjournment

1. Chair adjourns meeting at 6:36pm